STATE OF TENNESSEE
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
ENVIRONMENTAL DIVISION
ENVIRONMENTAL ENGINEERING OFFICE
SUITE 900, JAMES K. POLK BUILDING
505 DEADERICK STREET
NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 37243-1402

(615) 741-3655

BUTCH ELEY BILL LEE
DEPUTY GOVERNOR & GOVERNOR
COMMISSIONER OF TRANSPORTATION

January 23, 2024

Ms. Alicia Douglas

Natural Resource Section

Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation
11t Floor William R. Snodgrass Tennessee Tower

312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue

Nashville, Tennessee 37243

Ms. Joanna Neu

US Army Corps of Engineers
Memphis District

167 North Main Street, B-202
Memphis, TN 38103

Subject: Addendum to Application
TDEC ARAP: NRS23.237
Section 404 Permit #: MVM-2023-242
PE #: 24S222-S1-003
PIN: 132132.04
State Route 222, from near Hebron Drive to near
Thorpe Drive (including the 1-40 Interchange, Exit 42)
(Project Blue Oval)
Fayette County

Alicia and Joanna:

Due to the need for this project in a short period of time, normal timeframes for project
development are being compressed. As a result, some steps, which normally wait for the
previous step to be completed before starting, are being conducted concurrently. In the case of
this project, some design changes are occurring to accommodate issues after the permit
application was submitted.

Since the submittal of the permit application on August 11, 2023, some minor changes have
occurred that have resulted to changes in impacts to jurisdictional aquatic features. The new
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impacts were caused by a new control access fence be placed along the edge of the property
boundaries. The impacts are temporary. The control access fence construction will temporarily
impact WTL-3A and WTL-5A. The fence will be near WWC/EPH-2A and STR-2A but will impact
either feature.

The new impacts increased the temporary impacts for:
e WTL-3A —from 0.039 to 0.059
e WTL-5A — from 0.040 to 0.046

By copy of this letter, we are providing the Tennessee Department of Environment and
Conservation and United States Army Corps of Engineers updated sheets showing the change
listed above for your files. Plan sheets showing that WWC/EPH-2A and STR-2A are not being
impacted by control access fence installation are included also.

If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at (615) 253-
7693 or Brian Lee at (615) 297-8957.

Sincerely,

T S

Robbie Stephens
Environmental Permits Section
Enclosures
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